PHILIPPINE AEROSPACE DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

STATUS OF IMPLEMENTATION OF PRIOR YEAR’S AUDIT RECOMMENDATIONS
	Audit Observations
	Recommendations
	Status

	1. PADC’s revenue in the performance of its mandate hardly sustains its operations which casts doubt upon the agency’s ability to continue as a going concern. 

	We urge Management to give a serious look into the Corporation’s status of existence, evaluating present activities and operation viz-a-viz its mandate.

	Implemented 


	2. The correctness of the book balance as of December 31, 2011 of property plant and equipment (PPE) and inventories with carrying values of P10.620 million and P65.552 million, respectively, cannot be ascertained in the absence of physical inventory report and its reconciliation with accounting and property records. 

	To conduct physical inventory of property, plant and equipment and of inventory to establish their existence, condition and correct valuation and to reconcile the report with the records.

	Partially implemented 


	3. Deferred Charges totaling P3.220 million remained untraced; thus, dormant in the financial statements of the Corporation for more than five years. 

	We recommended and management agreed that they should dig deeper into this case, to gather evidence of delivery to close the account.

	Not implemented 


	4. Long-outstanding cash advances to officers and employees who are already separated from PADC in the total amount of P2.265 million as of December 31, 2011 remained unliquidated

	PADC should strictly implement the provisions of COA Circular No. 97-002 dated February 10, 1997, particularly Sections 5.8 and 5.9 on the liquidation and settlement of cash advance.

	Partially implemented 


	5. Various reconciling items to the cash in bank accounts in the total amount of P.337 million were not recognized in the books. 

	We recommended that more efforts be exerted in the analysis, reconciliation, and review of the cash in bank accounts to establish their correctness.  Necessary adjusting entries should be made to reflect the correct balances of the cash and income accounts in the financial statements.  Also, monthly bank reconciliation statements should be prepared for all cash in bank accounts.

	Implemented 


	6. Dormant Accounts Payable in the total amount of          P25.162 million were closed to Retained Earnings without analysis and supporting documents. 

	We recommended that Management should exert efforts to locate documents relative to the accounts.  Further, since transactions involved unpaid obligations, closing such entries to clean the financial statements without scrutiny  may not  detect previous questionable transactions.

	Implemented

	7. PADC has not remitted dividend to the National Government.
	We recommended that Management  declare dividends for CY 2011 and remit  the same to the Bureau of Treasury.  
	Implemented.  
 


26
27

